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KEY DECISIONS





All key decisions are as in the minutes of Executive decisions.








NON KEY DECISIONS





All non-key decisions are in the minutes of the Executive decisions. 








CUSTOMER CONTACT CENTRE





Work on the new Customer Contact Centre is continuing apace.  After many months of planning and preparation this project is now starting to become very real. 


Physical building work on the Customer Contact Centre has commenced.  The in-house CTS teams are building the new reception area in the old rates hall, the new call centre is being built on the ground floor and a re-profiled front desk is to replace the Keeper's Desk.  This work is scheduled for completion by mid August.


New computer equipment has been delivered to replace the existing enterprise server.  The Customer Relationship Management software, which is at the core of the Customer Contact Centre is about to be setup.  Overview & Scrutiny are to monitor the progress of the project.  A first, more detailed, progress report is due to be presented to them shortly.  


Overall the project plan is on target for a November opening








GOOD NEWS!!





CIPFA has recently introduced a compulsory Continuing Professional Development Scheme (CPD) for all its members.


I am pleased to say that as Ian Beckett has been able to demonstrate to CIPFA's CPD Manager that this authority has a formal Management Development Programme, a formal Appraisal Scheme etc., we have been granted "Employer Accreditation" at CIPFA's level 2 (Best Practice level).


This means that once individual CIPFA members in this Authority are registered with the CPD scheme, the Authority's scheme will be acceptable instead of CIPFA's.








MEMBER SUPPORT & EMPLOYEE SERVICES UPDATE





The recently appointed Member Support Officers seem to be settling in to their new roles well, and the admin support by Joanne Nicholson is being well utilized.


Payroll year -end is nearing completion.  P60's were issued over a month earlier than Inland Revenue deadlines and Benefits in Kind statements have been issued in advance of the 6th July deadline too.
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